
 

CQA-010 PCN 

1 AVX Boulevard 

Fountain Inn, SC 29644 USA 

Phone: +1 (864) 967-2150 

Website: https://www.kyocera-avx.com 

 

Attention: 

Anglia 

 

Change Notice 

EOL F38 & F98 Series 

 

Dear Valued Customer, 

Thank you very much for your great and continuous support for business with KYOCERA AVX.  

This is the official notification that the production of our F38 and F98 series in our Japan facility will be 

discontinued by August 1st 2024.  

Please note that in many cases our TC, TCS, TCT, TCSO, and TCTO series include direct equivalents to 

the F38/98 series, and we encourage customers to consider switching to those series currently. A 

complete list of those equivalents is available for your reference. 

KYOCERA AVX would like to offer a last time buy from our Japan facility, for quantities up to 6 months 

of prior shipments as of December 1st, 2023.  All new orders must be placed before April 1, 2024; all 

orders and backlog will be delivered before and no later than September 30, 2024.  

If you have any concern regarding delivery dates, please contact your local KYOCERA AVX sales 

representative. 

Please review this and indicate your feedback for this Notice in writing by the Feedback Due date. Your 

understanding and support are highly appreciated. 

 

1. Reasons/Background: 

Stop of production of F38 and F98 in our Japan Facility. 
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2. Change Schedule:  

Change Event Target 
Completion 
Date 

Comments 

Build of Inventory Aug. 1st 2024 
 

 All orders must be placed before April 1, 
2024 

Implement Change Aug. 1st 2024 
 

F38 and F98 series production stop in Japan 

Last Delivery  
(before change) 

Sep. 30th 2024 
 

For Last time buy of F38 and F98 series 
manufactured in Japan.  

 

 

3. Feedback Due: 

April 1st, 2024   
Please indicate your feedback to KYOCERA AVX in writing by this feedback date. 

 

 

4. Contact: 

 

 

 

Thank you. 

KYOCERA AVX Components Corporation 

Tantalum Division Quality Manager, Antonio Aviles 

antonio.aviles@kyocera-avx.com 

 

 

December 7th , 2023. 
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